The Honorable Joe McDermott
June 28, 2016
Page 3












June 28, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

I am transmitting to the King County Council an ordinance that allows King County to contribute $150,000 and temporary and permanent easements toward the implementation of the City of Kirkland’s Elevator and Pedestrian Bridge project at King County Metro Transit’s South Kirkland Park-and-Ride facility in north Bellevue. This legislation meets the requirements set forth by the King County Council in Ordinance 17707 passed on December 9, 2013.

The elevator and pedestrian bridge project creates a direct connection between King County Metro Transit’s Park-and-Ride facility and the Cross Kirkland Corridor segment of the Eastside Rail Corridor (ERC), which will enable seamless connectivity for thousands of trail and transit users between these two key elements of the region’s multimodal transportation network. 

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following: 
· Authorize the Executive to execute an Interlocal Agreement supporting the County’s contribution of $150,000 toward the City of Kirkland’s Elevator and Pedestrian Bridge project at the South Kirkland Park-and-Ride facility.
· Enable, per Council direction in Section 32, ER1 of Ordinance 17707, transfer of $75,000 from Public Transportation Capital Fund 3641, to the City of Kirkland for this project.
· Enable, per Council direction in Section 13, ER6 of Ordinance 17707, transfer of $75,000 from Parks Capital Fund 3581, to the City of Kirkland for this project.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Authorize the Executive to execute a temporary construction easement and a permanent easement to enable the City to construct, operate and maintain the Elevator and Pedestrian Bridge Project. 

This legislation advances the mobility goal of the King County Strategic Plan by further developing seamless connectivity between multiple modes of transportation between business centers and neighborhoods.  

This legislation also advances the healthy built and natural environments goal of the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative by supporting ongoing public access for all people to the ERC as a safe, clean, and high quality outdoor space and facility that will serve the interests of the citizens of the region. 

And lastly, this legislation advances the transportation and land use goal of the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan by supporting the development of the ERC as an integral element of the regional transportation network within a growing community, connecting people to employment and recreational opportunities through use of less-polluting modes of transportation, and encouraging compact communities that help limit greenhouse gas emissions from transportation-based sources and the loss of carbon sequestering vegetative cover to impervious surfaces.

King County and the City of Kirkland submitted the proposed project for review by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA), which approved the long-term use of a small portion of the South Kirkland Park-and-Ride for the elevator and pedestrian bridge connection without the need for compensation. The FTA’s approval recognized that the project would provide transit-related value by fostering better connections and access between multiple modes of transportation.

In developing the transactional documents attached to the ordinance, the King County Department of Transportation (DOT), King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP), and the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office (PAO) engaged the City of Kirkland in a series of staff meetings to identify and address a range of factors related to this project and the substance of the agreement required to transfer the subject funding. DOT, DNRP, and the PAO worked to incorporate the input into the documents, and the City of Kirkland, DOT, DNRP, and PAO have indicated that they support the transactional documents and the legislation.

Thank you for considering this ordinance. Overall, this important legislation will help King County residents realize the benefits of an increasingly interconnected multi-modal regional transportation system, including opportunities for efficient travel between regional business centers and neighborhoods.



If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Rand Juliano, Special Project Manager, Metro Transit Division, Department of Transportation, at 206-477-5933.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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